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Kristen Ruffell, Section Head 
County Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County 
1955 Workman Mill Road 
Whittier, California 90601 

Nr ~ JARED BLUMENFELD l ""'""-~ SECRETARY FOR 
~ ENVIRONM[NTAl PROTEC_[ION 

TENTATIVE . REVISED WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS - SCHOLL CANYON 
LANDFILL, GLENDALE, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 60-117, ORDER NO. 2001-132, Cl-2846, 
GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID L 10009414153) 

Dear Ms. Ruffell: 

Section 13263 of the California Water Code provides for the periodic review and revision by the 
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water Board) of waste discharge 
requirements (WDRs) for an existing discharge. Regional Water Board Order No. 2001-0132 
(September 19, 2001) prescribed WDRs for the Scholl Canyon Landfill (Landfill) in Glendale, 
California. Because WDRs for the Landfill no longer accurately reflect current conditions, we 
intend to revise them. Pursuant to the California Water Code and information provided in the Joint 
Technical Document submitted September 30, 2018, by the Discharger, tentative WDRs have 
been prepared. 

Enclosed is a copy of the tentative WDRs consisting of: 
1. Board Order No. R4-2019-0XXX specifying WDRs, 
2. Monitoring and Reporting Program (Cl-2846), and 
3. Standard Provisions Applicable to Waste Discharge Requirements 

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Regional Board will consider the enclosed 
WDRs and comments thereon, at a public hearing to be held at 9:00 AM on March 14, 2019, at 
the Port of Long Beach, 4801 Airport Plaza Drive, in Long Beach, California, 90815. The Regional 
Board will hear any testimony pertinent to this discharge, the tentative requirements , and 
monitoring and reporting program. It is expected that the Regional Board will take action at the 
hearing; however, as testimony indicates, the Regional Board at its discretion may postpone 
action. See the enclosed Notice of Opportunity to Comment and Public Hearing. 

Written comments regarding the tentative WDRs must be received at the Regional Board office 
by 5:00 PM on February 22, 2019. Comments received after this date will not be accepted into 
the record unless determined by the Chair of the Regional Board not to prejudice any party or the 
Regional Board. 
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The agenda for the meeting will be posted on the Regional Board's website (http://www. 
waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_info/agenda/index.shtml) approximately one week prior to 
the meeting. 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Douglas Cross (Project Manager) at (213) 620-2246 
or dcross@waterboards.ca.gov, or myself, at (213) 620-2253 or wyang@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

e ang, Ph.D., C.E.G 
Senior Engineering Geologist 
Land Disposal Unit 

Enclosures: 
1. Notice of Opportunity to Comment and Public Hearing 
2. Tentative WDRs Order No. R4-2019-0XXX 
3. Tentative Monitoring -and Reporting Program Cl-2846 
4. Standard Provisions 

cc: Brianna St. Pierre, State Water Resource Control Board 
(Brianna.St.Pierre@waterboards.ca.gov) 
Benjamin Escotto, Cal Recycling (Benjamin.Escotto@calrecycle.ca.gov) 
Jeanne Biehler, Los Angeles County, Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency 
(jbiehler@ph.lacounty.gov) · 




